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N o t i c e  o f  W o r k -  1 9 7 7  W i n g s  M a t e r i a l s  T e s t i n g   
To: Capitol Building 

From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team 

Date: March 11, 2015 
 

The following OSCR project team members will be working in the Capitol: 

 3-4 Team members from Capitol Facility Services, JE Dunn and Carlson Testing 

 

Scheduled Date and Time of Work:  

 Monday, March 16th, 2015 to Friday, March 20th, 2015  

 Work will be done between 11:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m. 

 

Location of work:  

 Public stairwells and corridors in the House and Senate wings on floors G through 4 and the roof 

  Testing will also be conducted in the following offices between 11:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m.: 

o H-180, S122M, and H-277: Thursday, March 19th  

o H-381, S-301 and H-480: Friday, March 20th  

**The team conducting this work will be escorted by a Capitol Facility Services representative  

 

Work to be performed:  

 Team members will be obtaining samples and testing structural materials. The samples and testing will 

include obtaining concrete cores, rebar removal, testing masonry strength, and performing a chemical 

analysis.  

 Sample locations will be repaired the same evening in which the sample was obtained.  

 

Impacts: 

 Work is to be done during non-business hours, team members will be escorted by a Capitol Facility 

Services staff member.  

 

Purpose of work: 

 This investigation is being done to determine the structural integrity as well as the quality of the 

materials that currently exist within the Capitol Building. The information gathered will help to determine 

the appropriate seismic improvements for the Wings, which will inform the design of the renovated 

Capitol.  

 

It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions or 

concerns arise in the process of the work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 at 

503.986.1190.  
 

Thank you, 

Jessica Lacasella 

 


